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Ms. Nixon: 
 
On November 19, 2021, the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation, Contaminated Sites 
Program (ADEC), received the 2021 Groundwater Monitoring Program Report, for Cannery Loop 
Unit Pad #3 dated November 2021.  This document was prepared by Brice Environmental.  The 
report is approved.  We have the following comments. 
 
MW-5 (offsite) DRO concentrations are elevated but below cleanup levels.  Concentrations in MW-5 
are increasing, indicating that contaminates are migrating offsite.  Based on the increasing 
concentrations in MW-5, sampling frequency should increase from once every four years to biennially. 

The report recommends replacing PZ-1 and PZ-2 if they remain dry.  These well locations can be 
supplemented with additional wells, but not removed, as they are in the proper location to monitor 
site impacts when groundwater is present.   

If you have any questions on any aspect of the project, please contact me at (907) 262-3412, or by e-
mail at peter.campbell@alaska.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Peter Campbell 
Environmental Program Specialist 
 
Cc: Brice Environmental - Kimi Lloyd 
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